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Workshop on Archiving Scientific & Technical Data

20-21 May 2002, Pretoria South Africa

Venue at the National Research Foundation

Organisers: South African National Committee for CODATA, CODATA Working Group on Data Archiving & National Research Foundation
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Why this workshop?

Background

Modern computers have revolutionized the collection, handling and assessing of scientific, commercial and technical data in the 21st Century. Issues such as information technology implications, management concerns, data ownership (IPR), quality and long term availability (archiving) are important to everyone in science, commerce and technology. CODATA and the NRF have many activities that directly address these issues from the perspective of Management and of those responsible for data management, storage, retrieval and archiving of an organisation’s data.

Data archiving activities have many common features such as data structure, relationship, display and use. Today data work is crucial in every discipline, and data science is one of the most important emerging fields. As new ideas are developed in data science and scientific informatics, it is important for the progress of science in general that practitioners in all disciplines are aware of the latest advances.

Objectives of the Workshop

The principal objective of this workshop is to contribute to a greater understanding of the requirements of major issues regarding S&T data archiving. This will include the preservation and archiving of S&T data, as well as the underlying conceptual, scientific, technical, management, and policy issues in archiving scientific data. A secondary objective is to make progress on the objectives of the CODATA Working Group on Data Archiving and to advance preliminary plans for the proposed CODATA Task Group on the Preservation and Archiving of S&T Data in Developing Countries. 

Contact Persons

More information on the workshop can be obtained from the co-chairs of the CODATA Working Group on Archiving as follows: Dr William Anderson (band@acm.org) and Prof Steve Rossouw (steveros@iafrica.com) as well as from Mrs Henda van der Berg, on behalf of NRF’s Organisation Committee. 

Details concerning the venue, accommodation and local transport can be obtained from Ms Phindiwe Tsebe (phindiwe@nrf.ac.za). All participants will be responsible for their own travel and accommodation expenses.

Registration and Call for Participation Closing Date

There will be no registration fees. Teas and lunches will be provided for the two days.

Please note that due to limited numbers to the Workshop, the closing date for responding to the call for participation at the Workshop will be on the 28th March 2002.

Details of participants including meals preferences (e.g vegetarian) should be mailed to Mrs Henda van der Berg, e-mail address: jhmvdberg@nrf.ac.za or by post to the Research Information Unit, NRF, PO Box 2600, Pretoria, 0001, South Africa.

